Select Board Meeting Minutes    June 21, 2022    Zoom Teleconference	     5:30 pm

Call to Order: Andrew Baker called the meeting to order at 5:30 pm. Others present: Selectboard members Margaret Payne, Bob Manners (briefly absent due to technical issues), and Town Administrator Terry Narkewicz.

Acceptance of Meeting Minutes: A motion was put forth by Margaret to approve the minutes of June 6. This was seconded by Andrew. Roll call vote: Margaret – yes; Andrew – yes. Motion passed 2-0-0.

Department Liaison Reports:
Pratt Library Board – Andrew reported that the Board met and identified and prioritized renovation projects. Research homework was assigned.
Village Task Force – Andrew said the group was working on how to reactivate communication channels. The group has no staff or budget.
Pratt Library – The Pratt committee will be meeting this week.
Police Task Force – The group will be meeting on June 27.
Pocket Park – Picnic benches have been ordered and requests for bids to grade the area where the benches will be located have gone out. One quote has been received which is much higher than the amount of grant funding available.  Extra funds for landscaping will be needed. The grant requires that funds must be used by June 30.
Highway Department – Bob said that the drainage pipe that was on order for the Little Mohawk Road project has been received and work is moving ahead. The road crew will soon be mowing the roadsides.

Appointments:
6:00 pm Greg Bardwell RE: Inter-Municipal Agreement for Shared Police Services – Executive Session – 

 Old Business:
Assistant Assessor Vacancy – Resumes which have been received have been sent to the Division of Local Services. No one who has applied has any prior experience. Former Assistant Assessor Paula Morse, who has been helping out on weekends, has notified the Board that she can no longer provide assistance. Terry has notified DLS that the situation is urgent.
Ancient Glacier, LLC RE: Draft Lease of 19-23 Bridge Street – Board members have copies of the lease, which is now being reviewed by Town Counsel.
REDO Grant: Purchase of Outdoor Furniture & Art Installation ($9,500) – It has been learned that the art component of the grant can be used for landscaping. The Board agreed to use the art funds for landscaping. (See Liaison Reports)

New Business:
[bookmark: _GoBack]Hitchcock Brewing RE: Possibility of Bulk or Reduced Cost of Multiple One Day Liquor Licenses – Hitchcock Brewing will be a vendor at eight one-day events at Apex Orchards this summer. The cost for a one-day liquor license is $110. Hitchcock hoped to be able to get a price break since there will be multiple events occurring within a short period of time. Hitchcock has its own liquor license at its place of business in Bernardston but to sell liquor in another town, a one-day license is required. Having never done a price reduction before, the Board considered reducing the price, basing the price on attendance at the events, and asking Apex to share the cost. It was felt that after once reducing a set fee for one person, it would open the town up to not only reducing other liquor license fees, but other fees as well. Terry reminded the Board that a series of entertainment licenses was just issued, all at full price. The consensus of the Board was that they were not ready to explore a bulk or reduced rate.
Visitor’s Information Center Renovation Bid Award – Two bids were received. The low bidder was FRG Contractor Corp. of Everett, Mass, for $17,533. As this price was within the $20,000 budget, and FRG received favorable references, it was Linda Overing’s recommendation that FRG be awarded the bid. A motion was put forth by Andrew to accept the FRG bid of $17,533 for renovations to the Visitor’s Information Center bathrooms. This was seconded by Margaret. Roll call vote: Margaret – yes; Andrew – yes; Bob – yes. Motion passed 3-0-0. 
Vote to Approve End of Year Budgetary Transfers – The Board was asked to approve the transfer of $1,500 from the Planning Board Expense Account to the Audit Expense Account and the transfer of $2,500 from Refuse Collection Account to the Streetlights Account. A third transfer of $2,5000 from the Reserve Account to pay for design services for the Visitor’s Information Center bathrooms was not required to be an end of year transfer. It was a reserve transfer. A motion was made by Andrew to authorize the two end of year transfers as noted above, in accordance with MGL Ch 44 Sec 33B. This was seconded by Margaret. Roll call vote: Margaret – yes; Andrew – yes; Bob – yes. Motion passed 3-0-0. 
Adoption of Shelburne Police Policy RE: Co-Response Clinicians – This policy is in regard to people in crisis where a mental health component is involved. A regional grant, led by Ashfield Police Chief Beth Bezio, has been applied for. If the grant is received, Shelburne would join with other towns in having a CSO Co-Responder available as a clinical support option to divert people away from arrest and hospitalization and into community-based treatment. Bob said he had worked professionally with a CSO program in Greenfield and was very supportive of it.  Chief Greg Bardwell said if the grant is received, such a policy needs to be in place. A motion was put forth by Margaret to adopt the Shelburne Police policy regarding Co-Response Clinicians. This was seconded by Andrew. Roll call vote: Margaret – yes; Andrew – yes; Bob – yes. Motion passed 3-0-0. 
Appointed Position Vacancies – Terry Dun will not accept re-appointment as Shelburne’s representative to the Franklin Tech Committee. Bob noted that Terry had been involved with the tech school in various capacities for decades. 
The Board of Health will need a new member as Joanne Stetson will not be accepting her re-appointment.

Any Other Business: 
Next Meeting – The next Board meeting would normally be on July 4, which is a holiday. The Board will meet again on July 18.

Correspondence: None

Public Comment: No embers of the public were present but Andrew mentioned that people had called both the Selectboard and the Police Department asking about the Geoff Diehl political sign near the Police Station on Route 2. The sign is on private land and is not on town property.

Adjournment: The Board entered into Executive Session to discuss an Inter-Municipal Agreement for Shared Police Services. It was agreed that the meeting would adjourn following the Executive Session.

Respectfully submitted,
Faye Whitney, Recording Secretary
